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ITEMS OF INTEREST TO AREA FOLKS 
LIBRARY - Charlie Garrett Memorial Library will be open 
Monday thru Friday from 3 to 5 p.m. 

BLOOD PRESSURE CHECKS - Blood Pressure Checks 
by Heritage Manor of Gorman. Every week at Senior Citi-
zens at 11:00 a.m. Other week at Gordian Hotel at 20:30 
a.m. 

4-H - Meets Second Monday of each month at 7:00 
p.m. at the First United Methodist Church Fellow-
ship Hall. 

COMMUNITY THANKSGIVING SERVICE —The Com-
munity Thanksgiving Service will be held Sunday, No-
vember 18th at 6:00 p.m. hosted by the Gorman First 
United Methodist Church. Evei-yone is urged to attend 
the service and refreshments afterwards. 

Gorman Primitive Baptist Church has Services Every 
Sundays. Services begin at 10:30 a.m. Bro. Mark 
Waltenbarger - 1st Sunday; Elder Mike Webb, Pastor -
All Other Sundays - Everyone Welcome To Attend. 

The Order of the Eastern Star holds its regular stated meet-
ings on the first Monday of each month at 7:30 p.m. - Nell 
Ragland, Worthy Matron and Elwood Ragland, Worthy 
Patron. 

FOOD PANTRY 
Second Thursday of Each Month 

Gorman Oaklawn Cemetery Association is ac-
cepting donations for the Care of the Cemetery. If you 
would like to make a donation in memory of or In 
Honor of someone, please send to Rt. 3 Box 121A, or 
American State Bank, Gorman, Texas 76454. 

Gorman Masonic Lodge No. 716 A.F. & A.M. 
Regular stated meetings are 2nd Tuesday of each 
month at 7:30 p.m. Members are urged to attend. 
Visitors are always welcome. Larry Majors, Worshipful 
Master — Pat Moseley, Secretary. 

SANDRA CAGLE WILL BE IN GORMAN THE THIRD 
WEDNESDAY OF EACH MONTH AT THE CITY 
OFFICE TO RENEW AUTO LICENSE PLATES. HER 
NEXT VISIT WILL BE NOVEMBER 21ST FROM 9 -
12 NOON. 

Gorman Time of the Annual-Peanut restive - Second Saturday in Seyre.m6er 

30 Cents 
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All-District Team for 10-A Athletic Director 
News 	Panthers Finish Season; 

Volleyball Named  By A.D. Coby Tyson 

Look Forward To Next Year 

• 

that you are truly our supporters by coming to our games and backing us 
no matter what. You cannot comprehend how much that means to all of 
us. We also would like to thank the Cheerleaders for all of the work they 

put in to the season and the support they have given us in such a difficult 
year. We want to thank the band and band boosters for all the support that 
you have given us this season. On a personal note, I would like to thank 

those of you that continued to show your support for me throughout the 
season with your words of encouragement and handshakes. I also would 

like to thank the coaches and their families. These guys gave many hours 

of work and sacrifice to this season. They came to work 6 to 7 days a 
week and you couldn't tell if we were undefeated or winless. They gave 
us a chance because of their efforts and I thank each of them for that. 

Until next season, may God Bless You and Go Panthers. 
Athletic Director 

Coby Tyson 

Football is officially over for 

Gorman this year as the J.H. and 
Varsity closed out the 2001 season 
against Rising Star. The J.H. de-
feated Rising Star. The Varsity fell 
short of the Wildcats 14-47. The 

coaches are proud of the improve-
ments our kids made throughout the 
season. and we are encouraged 

about the future of our football pro-

gram. 
The J.H. Girls opened up theirs 

basketball season against Morgan 

Mill and came away victorious in 
6th, 7th, and 8th grade games. The 
J.H. girls and J.H. boys will play 
Rising Star here this Thursday. 

The J.V. Grls, Varsity Girls, and 
Varsity Boys basketball teams kick-
off the 2001-2002 season against 
Gustine on Tuesday, November 
13th at 6:00 p.m. The Varsity boys 
and girls will be in Leuders-Avoca 
Tourney Nov. 15th-17th. the J.V. 
boys and girls will be in the East-
land Tourney on Nov. 17th. 

• 

All schools in district 10A met in order to pick their All-District teams. 
The schools in our Volleyball District include Ranger, Moran, Lingleville, 

and Gorman. 
Although the Lady Panthers had a rough season with only two wins, 

their playing abilities did not go un-noticed by the other schools in the 
district. Several of the Gorman Lady Panthers were chosen to represent 

Gorman on the All-District team. 
Lydia Royster, a sophomore, was chosen as the Newcomer of the Year. 

Mandy Warren, a senior, was picked first team. Kalyn Porter, a sopho-

more, was also chosen first team. 
2nd Team picks include Jamie Maupin, a senior, and Shari Marlow, a 

Junior. 
Honorable mention was given to Andrea Files, a sophomore. 
Racheal Thomas, Robin Overby, Kristina Everton, and Kendra Bailey 

are also members of the Varsity team. Each of these girls spent many 
long hours learning new offenses, defenses, and strategies to become better 
at the game. They should be commended for their efforts this year. 

One of the things the girls have learned this year is that sometimes 
you don't see immediate rewards for hard work, and that they must be 

patient in order to build a successful athletic program. 
Thank you to the seniors who worked so hard, they will be greatly 

missed next year; however, we are returning several girls who gained 
much experience this year on the volleyball court. I look forward to 

another fun and exciting year. 
s/ Coach Sowell 

GOING FOR THE RUNNER -- Shown above are Miguel Cruz, Bryan 
Hunt, Chris Dodd breaking the line of Rising Star in game action Friday 

night to stop a Wildcat for short gain. 

Lana HORN, IRV Howard and Sarah 
ha COMM In IMEA Vocal Contest 

GOOD TACKLE -- Rolando Rodriquez is shown making a fine open 

field tackle on a Wildcat is game action Friday. 

Lacy Howard, Sarah Lewis and Lana Howard competed in the first 
two rounds of the TMEA Vocal Contest. In round one, Lacy was 1st 
chair and Sarah was 2nd chair in the Alto I section. Lana was 5th chair in 
the Soprano II section. 

In the last round, Lana received 1st chair in the Soprano 11 section. 
She will be singing in the region choir concert on Saturday, November 
17th at Granbury High School. She will also compete in the Pre Area 
round auditions. 

Congratulations to all the girls on their achievements and thanks for 
your hard work and dedication. It's been an uplifting experience work-

with each of you.. 
s/Lisa Laminack 

FOLLOWING BLOCKERS -- Rolando Rodriquez is shown following 

the block of Gil Cochran and Chris Dodd during game action Friday night. 
More Photos inside this issue. 

Env Thornton an Holly Ailhe competed at 
Ull Twirling Contest Good Job Panthers! See You Next Year! 

Cross Country Season 
Ends at Regionals 

The Cross Country season came 
to a close on November 3rd. The 

season was beneficial for all who 
participated. The District meet was 
held on October 22nd in Cross 

Plains. 
Eight runners competing repre-

sented Gorman very well. In the 
Varsity boys division, Jose Cruz 
finished seventh with a time of 
20:04:84 and moved on to the re-
gional competition. The other 
members that competed were Keith 
Treadway 29th, Miguel Cruz 32nd, 
and Scotty Lewis 39th. 

The Varsity girls consisted of 
Ashlee Hornback running an ex-
ceptional race and placing 25th, and 

Casondra Grumbles fighting 
through an injury—finishing  38th. 

Gorman also had two junior 
high runners in the meet. Kevin 
Lewis finished 9th in the A division 
boys and Krista Brown placed 25th 

in the A division girls. 
At regionals, Jose Cruz ran ex-

ceptionally well. The field was 
stacked with over 170 of the top 

runners from the region. Jose fin-
ished 62nd out of those 170 plus 
runners running nearly 45 seconds 
faster than his district time. 

These athletes deserve all the 
praise and compliments they can 
receive because of their willingness 
to sacrifice for their school. I thank 
Keith and Miguel for pushing them-
selves to the limit one last time and 
wish them the best after graduation. 
I also want to encourage the ones 
coming back to continue to work 
hard with their other sports and to 
be excited about next season. The 

two female runners arc freshman 
and thus have a lot of potential. 
Jose will be returning and will look 

to better himself next year. The 

building blocks have been set. I am 
looking forward to a bright future 
for Gorman Cross Country. 

s/ Bryan Waller 

The Gorman Panthers finished 
up the 2001 season with their eighth 
loss in 9 tries. This loss came at the 

hands of Rising Star. The Panthers 
played well the first half taking the 

lead 14-13 with only a few minutes 

left in the first half. The Wildcats 

scored just before the half to make 
it 14-21 at the break. The second 

half was all Rising Star as they 
racked up 27 second half points in 

route to a 47-14 win over the Pan-

thers. 
"We played as well as we have 

all year on offense, but defensively 
we couldn't keep up with their tal-
ented players. We did a lot of things 
right the first half, however they 
came to play the second half while 
we dropped a level. Once again our 
kids played tough, but came up 
short. Our time will come if we 
keep working and no one quits." 

The Panthers graduated four se-
niors off this years' team: Robert 
Abbott, Miguel Cruz, Chris Dodd, 
and Wes Wilkins. Thank you for 
your efforts seniors. As for the un-

derclassmen the challenge to im-

prove and turn around our program 
is an attainable goal that will take a 

great deal of work. "We have 15 
players that should be back next 
year if no one quits and we should 
get 9 to 11 players from our 8th 
grade class. We should have more 
numbers and hopefully have more 
time with all of them next year. The 
coaching staff has issued a chal-

lenge to these young men to get 
stronger, faster, quicker, and men-

tally strong before next season." 
Gorman began the season with 

only 13 healthy players and 14 to-
tal. They added 5 after the Perrin-
Whitt game and finished the year 

with 19. Out of the 19 there were 
anywhere from 2 to 5 injured 
throughout the rest of the year. "We 
were definitely short handed most 
of the time when it came to prac-
tice and when we were trying to fill 

in for injured players. In reality, last 
Friday was our 6th game of the year 

with everybody. That would have 

been our first district game. What 
that tells me is that we can get a lot 
better if we have everyone come out 
the first day next year and stick with 
it. When 1 think about how we 
didn't have 11 players to field at 
team, it is a tribute to the players 
and coaches to have ever won one 
game. I hope our boys realize how 
much better we could have been and 
carry that with them every day un-
til next season. Most people are 
glad to end a season when you're 
struggling for wins and are ready to 
take some time off, but I'm ready 
to get to work now. Our kids must 

get to work now, the foundation of 
the future must be built today for 

tomorrow comes sooner than you 
think." 

The 2001 Gorman Panther Foot-
ball Team and Coaches would like 
to thank all of those who showed Veterans Day Celebrations Inside This Issue! 

I. 
Holly Abbe and Emily Thornton competed at UIL Twirling Contest 

and received a Division II on their solos. 

Congratulations to both of you and a special thanks to Kristin Matteson 
for all your help. 

s/Lisa Laminack 

Eagle Scout Court 
Set For November 17th 

Your presence is re-
quested at an Eagle Scout 
Court of Honor for Derrik 
Adams and Christopher 
Torres on November 17, 
2001 at the Gorman Com-
munity Center in Gorman, 
Texas at 5:00 p.m. Recep-
tion will follow. 



Missing 
Brindle and white long-hal. 

male pit bull with a white spot 

on right hindquarter. Weighes 

around 60 Lbs. Answers to Chaos. 

REWARD  
offered for any information 

that leads to his return. 

Jennifer Rice 

(254) 734-4068 - Home 

(254) 734-5585 - Cell 

We Buy And Sell 

PECANS  
We CRACK Pecans 

250 LB. 
 	G & N Feed& Inc. A* 	Phone 254-734-2501 — 254-734-4059 

Highway 6 (across from Taylor) 
Gorman, Texas 

I t 

NITA DANSBy 

REAL ESTATE COMPANY 
Commercial Residential 

Farm 
Ranch 

REAL TOR.  

108 S. Texas De Leon. Tx 76444 
254-893-64431 

err 
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PRICED Below Appraisal! 5-3-2, 2 
Story Brick on 4.48 A., m/1 . Highway 

8 East of Desdemona. Total Electric + 
WBFP in large den; large MB & Bath 
with Jacuzzi & walk-in shower! All 
this & much more!! $105,000. 

70+ ACRES - New On Market! North 

of Desdemona; 2 ponds; native pasture 
& trees! Scenic view (great home 
location); run a few cows! $975 per A. 
218 ACRES, mil - FM Frontage; 8 
ponds; I lake; corrals, good fences! 
Owner states "Great Hunting!" $800 

per A. 
Please Call For Other Offerings! 

Wtht, 
REAL E5TA1F 

BARBARA LOVE, Broker 

317 E. Main St. 

254-629-1725 
EASTLAND, TX 76448 

WAITING TO BE GRABBED! 
THIS 3 BR, 2 bath home on a corner 
lot is just.whay you are looking for. 
CH/A, partial storm windows, & big 
pecan trees. Come & make an ap-
pointment. 07 
SINGLE WIDE MOBILE HOME 
3BR, I bath on I 1/2 acres. Lg. bath 
and wood front porch. Metal poles for 

garage and stg. bldg. Paved road & 
beautiful setting. Won't Last Long! 

HA2 
"HUNTING RETREAT!" Approx. 
55 ac. great for deer, turkey & bird 

huntin 	Ab ut 20 ac. in brush w/ 

remai 	i 	taj3 B 
mobi 

4 bath 
omc,, stg- 	al, tack 

room, water well, stock tank, gas well, 

& fenced & cross-fenced. Call today! 

HAI6 
167 ACRES of good productive land. 
I 10 ac sprigged in coastal, some 
wooded. Hwy 6 & Co. Rd. frontage. 

Excellent perimeter & cross fences, 4 
tanks, water meter, metal barn, hay 
shed, two homes - 4 BR, 2 1/2 bath, 
1977 Solitare & a frame 3 BR, I bath. 
Great for horse or cattle operation. 
Good visibility for show animals. Call 
today! HA4 
GOOD NEIGHBORHOOD! This 2 

BR, I bath home would be great for a 
new couple or retirees. It has central 

heat, wondow AC, large rooms, DDG, 
big trees, & chain link fence. Let us 
show you! 01 
ROOM FOR EVERYONE at a great 

price! This 3 br, 3 1/2 ba, I 1.2 story 
home has it all. Total electric, 2 heat 
pumps, a built-in vaccum system, LR 
w/FP, formal dining, kitchen w/large 
pantry & built-in appliances, family 

room. Call today! 	03 

YOUR CHOICE 
POLARIS 

Ken's Motorcycle Shop 
Ken Chapman, Owner 

254-629-2382 
East Main - Eastland, Tx 

Polaris Watercraft Cr 

GRANDPA'S TOOL SHED RENTAL 
254-629-3363 - Located Next Door To Ken's Cycle 

East Main in Eastland 

ni..4.41 
r`44* 

CUSTOM HOME BUILDERS 
SINCE 1980 

Let Us Build Your New Home or Room Addition 
If lint Can Dream It, We Can Build It!! 

T. J. Clark Construction Co., Inc. 
(254) 734-2755 

P. 0. Box 176 — 111 E. Roberts St. 	Gorman, Texas 76454 

General Building Contractors - All Work Guaranteed 
Custom Homes - Remodeling - Commercial - Industrial - Farm 

Financing - Free Estimates - Design, Engineering & Plan Services 
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Services Held for James E. Dyson 
James Edward Dyson, 63, of DeLeon, died on Friday, November 9, 

2001 at the DeLeon Hospital. Services were Sunday, November I I, 2001 
at the Comyn Baptist Church with Ray Seckinger and Jackie Auvenshine 
officiating. Burial was in the Comyn Cemetery. 

Thank You 
The City of Gorman 

would like to take this time 
to thank Verl Ervin and 
Classic Cable for the assis-
tance with the bucket truck 
to put up the Christmas 
lights. 

Thank you for being a 
good neighbor! 

Mr. Dyson was born on November 26, 1937 in Gorman to the late 
James Foye Dyson and Thelma Adaline Barker Dyson. He married Joy 
Craddock on February 6, 1970 in Dublin. He was employed as a John 
Deere parts manager; equipment operator for a chemical company; mem-
ber of the Comyn Baptist Church, and was a lifelong resident of DeLeon. 

Survivors include his wife Joy Dyson of DeLeon; three sons, James 
Edward Dyson, Jr. of Comanche, Bradley Todd Dyson of DeLeon, and 
Michael Cord Dyson of DeLeon; three daughters, Lorrie Leann Dyson of 
DeLeon, Cindy Heines of Missouri and Pain Johnson of Gorman; one 
brother Danny Dyson of Santo; II grandchildren and four great-grand-
children. 

He was also preceded by one brother, Jo Michael Dyson. 

I would like to take this oppor-
tunity to thank all those who sent 

flowers or expressions of sympa-
thy for my mother, Edith Harper, 

who passed away in September. 
The support of family and friends 

have made this difficult time more 
bearable for me. It is evident by 
these expressions that my mother 
chose her friends well. Thank you 
so much for being a friend to my 
mother. 

Diane and Frank Reed 

Do We Have 
Your Recipes Yet? 

Gorman GROW is still collecting recipes for the community cook-
book project to commemorate Gorman's Centennial in May of 2002. 
We would love to have your favorite recipes. Just type or print your 
recipes on an 8 c" x 11" sheet of paper and send them to: Melissa 

Osborne, Gorman GROW Cookbook Project, Route I Box 231, Gor-
man, Texas 76454. Recipes can also be emai led to 
gormangrow@hotmail.com. 

We anticipate a great demand for these cookbooks. If you would 

like, we can reserve a cookbook in your name for a $5 deposit. 

For Sale: 1980 Chcv Blazer, 4WD, re-
movable top, air/heat. Excellent hunting 
vehicle. Call 734-2728 after 12:00 noon. 

1-11 -I5-C 
GENERAL DIRT WORK: Dump Truck, 

Sand Rock, Top Soil. Call Jerry Solomon 
- 254-893-2448. 	 2-8-FNC. 

ATTENTION ALL MOMS & DADS! 
Do you have extra time on your hands? 
Are you wanting extra money for Christ-
mas, Summer vacations, or even School 
clothes for next year? Come on down to 
the Dairy Queen of Gorman, part-time. 
full-time, day or nights, we are flexible. 

Looking for individuals who have loads 
of charisma and enthusiasm. Apply today 
with Alma and become part of our grow-

ing family. 

DQ SOMETHING DIFFERENT! 
4-I1-15-C 

ma, 	 .gase 

A big THANK YOU from the Keaton family on behalf of Judy, Kevin 
and Jake Strickland. 

Three weeks ago Judy Strickland, at age 30, suffered a massive heart 

attack. The doctors had no hope for her other than a heart transplant, and 
being that she had been taking medication for an irregular heartbeat, her 
insurance considers her condition pre-existing and therefore will not cover 
any of the costs of her treatment. 

Thanks to all the prayers, love and donations. Judy's heart is mending 

with the help of medication and will come home soon to regain her strength 
for a multiple by-pass and still possibility of a transplant, 

Kevin, Judy and newly adopted son Jake give the friendly folds of 
Gorman a big THANK YOU for their love!!! 

Karen Keaton 
On behalf of the Strickland Family 
Psalm 41:1-3 

For Sale: Frame house, 3 BR, 2 BA, 
living room, den, & kitchen on 1 1/2 
lots. CH/AC, total electric, storm 

windows. 303 W. Hall. Call 254/629- 

3540 after 5 p.m. 	8-12-27-C 

Want to lease pasture land near Desde-
mona or Gorman. Call 254/758-2193 or 

254-967-2956. 	 4-11-15-C 

Owner Finance, Bad Credit No Problem, 

Gorman 3-I house, $25,000--10% down, 
$275.00 a month. 1-800-788-3245. 

4-11 -22-P 

Thank You Lady Panther 
Basketball 

REWARD!!! 
$50.00 reward for information leading 
to the conviction of the thief and the 

recovery of my CD and radio from VW 
convertible in the shed behind Arcade. 
Can remain anonymous. Call police 

or 734-4031. 	 11-15 

Yard Sale: 411 Crescent St., Sat. Nov. 

17th from 8 til ?. Kids clothes, adult 
clothes, and much more. 	1-11-15-P 

House for Sale: 415 Coke St. 2BR, 2BA, 
carport, CA/H, nice inside utility room, 
outside storage bldg. $19,500. Contact 
734-3637 or 734-3773. FNC 

We want to thank everyone for 
the prayers, cards, flowers, and kind 
words of comfort we received dur-
ing our time of sorrow. 

A special thank you to Brother 
Bill Campbell for his message of 
comfort and to the ladies of the First 
Baptist Church for the food they 
prepared and served the family. 

Heritage Manor was home to 
S.D. and he considered the staffand 
the wonderful residents his family. 
To all of you, we say thanks for all 
the happy days you gave him. 

May God bless you all. 
Idell Warren and family 
of S.D. Gilmore-  • -" 

THE GORMAN PROGRESS 

NOW HAS AN 

EMAIL ADDRESS 

gprogress@ txbusiness.com 
Send us all your local news 

items for the newspaper 

ELDERLY HOUSING Available at 
Hotel Apartments. Contact Brenda at 
Housing Authority or Call 254-734- 

2400. 	 4-6-FNC. Book Sale 
Charlie Garrett Memorial Library 

Box of Books--$5.00 BUYING 
Junk Cars and Pickups 
DeLeon Auto Supply 

254/893-6776 

Business 
Directory 

Saturday, November 10th the 

Gorman Lady Panthers kicked 

off their pre-season with a three-

way scrimmage. The Blanket Ti-

gers hosted the scrimmage that 

kicked off at 10:00 am, and 

Rising Star also participated, 

along with Gorman. 

The scrimmage was divided 

into two quarter times, with 

round robin type play. The Lady 

Panthers looked very promising 

after a 2 quarter stretch with a 

very aggressive Blanket team. 

At the end of the first 2 quarter 

play the Lady Panthers only 

trailed by 3. Rising Star came 

out scrapping 

with a tall line-up, but this was 

not an intimidation to Gorman, 

after a tough quarter, the Lady 

Panthers clawed there way back 

into the game. 

The Junior Varsity Lady Pan-

thers also scrimmaged on Satur-

day at Blanket and they are look-

ing good for this early time in 

the season. 

Members of the Varsity are as 

follows: Melinda Leal #21, 

Jamie Maupin #13, Kalyn Porter 

#33, Lydia Royster #25, Racheal 

Thomas # 11. and Kristina 

Everton #23. 

The J V members are as fol-

lows: Kendra Bailey #30, Emily 

Thornton #42, Amanda Hair 

#32, Casondra Grumbles #10, 

Rachel Granado #33, Ashlee 

Hornback #14, and Ariana Giles 

#23. 

Get ready for an exciting new 

season and come support or Pan-

ther and Lady Panther Basket-

ball Teams. 

FNC 
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downtown Gorman across 
from ZJ's Steakhouse. Will 
be available soon. Central 
Heat and Air, restroom and 
waterhearter. Call Joe at Gor-
man Progress - 254-734-
2410. 
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Randy Bums 

Ag To Auto 
Mon-Fri 8a.m. to 6 p.m. 

Sat 8 a.m. - 12 p.m. 
254-734-4200 

Located on farm road 2921  

L:41 
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DISPLAY AD RATE 
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NATIONAL AD RATE 
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Advertising Line Rate - .2678 
NO COMMISSION DISCOUNTS 

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISEMENTS 
.20 Cents a Word 

Minimum Charge - $3.00 per Issue - CASH 
Charged - $4.00 First 20 Words plus 20c each 
additional word. $4.00 Minimum Charged. 
No Commission 
Additional 50 cents for Borders. Wedding 
Announcements - 55.00 I $10 with Picture -
Weddings - $10.00 Minimum. 

ADVERTISING DEADLINE - TUESDAY 
NOON 

Card of Thanks - $3.00 

An Extra Charge of 50 cents per issue will be added 

to Classified Ads for Tearsheets and Billing. 
THE GORMAN PROGRESS RESERVES TIIE 
RIGIIT TO REFUSE ANY ADVERTISING. 
POSMASTER: Please Send Change of Address To: 
GORMAN PROGRESS, P. 0. Box 68, Gorman, 

Texas 76454-0068 

FEAR:  Sells books and end-limes 

videos; creates religiosity; longs for the o'afs 
gone hy; hides in cares. 

FARM  Reaches lip to 011; Enjoys 

Nis presence; Trots His lore; Anticipates a 
glorious future. 	 

Real Answers for Real People. 

first fruits Christian Fellowship 
Across from football field in Gorman - 10:30 AM Sundays 

Experiencing God without  the Religious Baggage  

COGBURN REALITY  
893-6666 	DE LEON, TX 
www.cogburnrealestate.com 

NEW LISTING: 2-1- I frame, some 

new floors, ceiling fans, outbuild-

ings, storm cellar, shade trees. 

$25,000.00. 

NEW LISTING: 3-1 frame, vinyl 

siding, 2 ref a/c units, large lot, paved 

street, shade trees. $27,000 Owner 

finance possible. 

NEW LISTING: 3-2-1 frame, 1500' 

living area, ref. air units, fenced back 

yard, home is well kept, nice street. 

$35,000.00 

NEW LISTING: 2.72 A., 3-I frame, 

recent remodeling, numerous out-

buildings, lots of shade trees, coastal, 

close to town. 	$35,000.00. 

NEW LISTING: 30.48 acres be-

tween Dc Lcon and Gorman, app. 10 

a coastal, 1 stock pond, some culti-

vated, small amount timbered. 

$1,150 acre. 

76 A near Duster, heavily tim-

bered, good deer & turkey hunting, 

one stock pond, CR frontage, good 

fences. $900.00 acre 

NEW LISTING: 142A. app. 120 

wooded, 20 A. field, great deer/tur-

key hunting, CR frontage. Reduced 

$875 A. Owner Finance Possible. 

NEW LISTING: 156 A., west-

ern Comanche County, wooded/ 

brushy, 3 ponds, ( 1 large), water well, 

2-1 cabin, recent fencing, great deer/ 

turkey hunting Reduced $895.00 

acre. 

NEW LISTING: 320 A. near Gor-

man, app. 200 A wooded/semi 

wooded, some improved grasses, 5 

stock ponds, creek, lots deer & tur-

key, lots county road front, will di-

vide into 160 A. tracts. $900 - $925 

Acre. 

We NEED  Your Listings. The 
market is Good. Call Us. 

SELLING 
GORMAN - DE LEON 

AREAS OVER 40 YEARS 

Riley Gardner Memorial Represented By 
JONELL TORREZ — 254-734-2535 

Our Memorial Display Is Now 
Located Behind Higginbotham's 
Funeral Home. We Guarantee 
You Can Buy The FINEST QUAL-
ITY Memorial At The LOWEST 
PRICE. All Work Guaranteed. 



American State Bank 
to honor 

All Veterans thru the month 
of November. 

View of American State Bank Lobby 

Come join us in honoring our Veterans. 

See ASB for 
Free Checking 

$300 Overdraft Protection 
Free MasterMoneyTM Debit Cards 
Bank-On-Line Internet Banking 

Bank-On-Call Telephone Banking n k 
'Right Size To Be Friendly' 

(0001 •,OU%INr. It NUL 

	 Member FDIC 

'01 Pontiac Grand Am 
'00 Ford Mustang 
'99 Pontiac Grand Am 
'99 Pontiac Sunfire 
'98 Buick LeSabre 
'94 Chevy Cavalier 
'90 Chevy Corsica 

'01 Chevy 1/2 ton X-Cab 
'01 Dodge 1/2 ton Reg. Cab 
'99 Chevy 1/2 ton X-Cab 
'99 Dodge 1 ton Quad Cab 
'98 Chevy 1/2 ton X-Cab 
'97 Ford 1 ton Crew Cab 
'97 Chevy 3/4 ton X-Cab 
'97 Chevy S-10 Blazer 
'96 Chevy 1/2 ton X-Cab 

V8, loaded, 9K, warranty 
Loaded, V8, 13K warranty 
V8, loaded, 45K 
Dually, diesel, only 29K 
Loaded, V8, 3rd door, 76K 
Diesel, 5-Spd., loaded 63K 
350, 5-Spd., only 64K 
Loaded, 4-dr., only 71K 
V8, loaded, 3rd door 

$14,000 
$14,000 
$10,500 
$ 9,750 
$10,500 
$ 4,500 
$ 3,500 

$20,000 
$15,500 
$17,000 
$22,500 
$14,500 
$18,000 
$12,500 
$11,000 
$12,500 

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • 
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • 

Loaded, 2dr, 28K, warranty 
Leather, Loaded, 25K, warranty 
4-Dr., Loaded, 33K, nice 
2-dr., auto, 4 cyl., 29K 
Loaded, V6, 68K, 
Auto, 4 dr., only 62K 
V6, Auto, loaded, only 50K 

• TRUCKS • 

We have financing 
for challenged credit. 

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • 

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • 

BA VER MK CO. INC. 

 

DUBLIN • TEXAS 
(254) 445-4807 • 1-800-859-9205 

1 MILE NORTH OF DUBLIN ON HIGHWAY 377 

• CARS • 

Gorman 8th Grade Class 
Honor Veterans Monday 

THE GORMAN PROGRESS 

Women's Division DeLeon 
Chamber of Commerce 
Annual Art and Craft 
Show and Sale 

The Women's Division of the 
DeLeon Chamber of Commerce 
will have their Annual Art and Craft 
Show and Sale on Saturday, No-
vember 24, 2001 from 9 a.m. until 
5:00 p.m., at the DeLeon City Hall, 
DeLeon, Texas. 

Local vendors will be selling 
wooden items, quilts, jewelry, 
homemade soaps, lots of other 
misc. 

We will serve homemade stew 
and chicken salad sandwiches. 

For more information, or if you 
would like to reserve a booth, 
please contact LaJoyce at 254;1893-
2634 or Christal at 254/893-4360. 

School Menu 
Week of Nov. 19 

Breakfast 
Monday--Cereal, milk, juice 
Tuesday-Sausage, biscuits, milk, 
juice 

Lunch 
Monday--Steakfingers, creamed 
potatoes, green beans 
Tuesday--Ham or bologna sand-
wiches, vegetable soup 
Wednesday, Thursday, Friday-

Thanksgiving Holidays 

THE GORMAN PROGRESS 
NOW HAS AN 

EMAIL ADDRESS 
gprogress@ txbusiness.com 

Send us all your local news items for 

the newspaper 

Weight Loss 
Puzzles Doctors 

ATLANTA, GA -- Doctors were 
surprised when two separate stud-
ies found that a natural dietary sup-
plement could help cause signifi-
cant weight loss. 

Although not conclusive, both 
studies found that patients re-
ceiving the formula called Bio-
Rex 3000z', lost more than twice as 
much weight as those in a control 
group on the same fat reduced 
diet. Neither group was instruct-
ed to decrease the amount of food 
they ate or to increase their exer-
cise levels. An article published 
in the American Journal of Clini-
cal Nutrition says that you don't 
have to decrease the amount of 
food you eat to lose weight, pro-
vided that you limit the fat. 

According to a spokesperson for 
Phillips Gulf Corporation, the ex-
clusive North American distribu-
tor of Bio-Rex 3000, the company is 
considering additional studies in 
order to get federal approval to 
make pharmaceutical claims. Cur-
rently, weight loss claims for the 
Bio-Rex 3000 supplement are lim-
ited. However, with the requisite 
approval, the company could say 
that Bio-Rex 3000 decreases sugar 
cravings, increases metabolism and 
interferes with the body's ability to 
produce excess fat. 

Bio-Rex 3000 is currently avail-
able as a dietary supplement and 
plan in pharmacies and nutrition 
stores or by calling 1-800-729-
8446. Suggested retail price for a 
four week supply is just $19.99. 
www.hcdsales.com o zcoo csc 
Rio-Rex 3000 Is available locally at: 

GORMAN PHARMACY 
117 S. Kent St. • 734-2859 

Author's Note: This statement has not been evalu-
ated by the FDA. Blo-Res 3000 Is not intended to 
diagnose, treat, cure, or prevent any disease. • • • • • • • • • 
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • 
• 
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DESDEMONA NEWS 
BY VONNIE GUTIIERY 

First Baptist Church of Desdemona continues to have good attendance. 
Weldon Hayes of Fort Worth was the guest speaker for the Gideon's In-
ternational. Special music was presented by Josh Eaves and Leo Will-
iams. Veteran's Day was observed. Veterans present were Bobby Baker, 
Moody Koonce, Jay Grimshaw, Leo Williams and W.T. Yardley--each 
were presented a patriotic ribbon for appreciation of their time spent in 
the service for our country. 

Desdemona Annual Thanksgiving Supper was well attended last Sat-
urday night at the Community Center (school gym). The music program 
was enjoyed. Thanks to the ladies who cooked and donated food, to 
those who helped do the serving, to those who set up tables and chairs, to 
those who cleaned the building and fixed the decorations. Also, thanks to 
those (our neighbors) who attend each year from our area towns. All 
proceeds go to the Community Center Fund. 

Visitors over the past weekend with Dorothy Roberts were Kevin and 
Ulenda Weaver, Shawn and Heather Caddell and children, Kelsey and 
Cameron, Heath Weaver and friend, Leann, Ashley Weaver and son, Tan-
ner all of Fort Worth, Jeff Roberts of Dallas, Ken and Sissy Horan of 
Cross Plains, Emily Williams and daughter, Kena of Granbury, Tenia Pate 
and children of Burleson. They attended the Annual Thanksgiving Sup-
per last Saturday night at the Desdemona Community Center. 

Jr. and Nell Moore of Benbrook visited the weekend with her mother, 
Benton Echols of DeLeon Nursing Home and her sister, Lou Boyd. Jr. is 
slowly improving from a knee replacement surgery. 

Our sincere sympathy goes out to the family of Ed Dyson of DeLeon 
who passed away Saturday. Survivors are his wife and children, one 
brother Danny Dyson. Preceded in death by his parents, Foye and Thelma 
Dyson and one brother Mike Dyson. 

Have a nice day-"Coon" 

Girls Junior Nigh Basketball Begins 
On Tuesday, November 13th, the Gorman Lady Cubs kicked season 

off in fine fashion. They travelled to Morgan Mill to take on the Mus-
tangs. Both 7th and 8th grade teams competed very well against the 
Mustangs. 

The 7th grade girls team consists of Tiffany Perez #I3, Brittany Shir-
ley #31, Rosa Herrera #40, Kristi Carlton #42, Kacy Seaton #41, Mindy 
Keaton #22, and Amanda Brown #55. 

Morgan Mill owned the lead after the first quarter 8 to 6, but Gorman 
tied at the end of the 2nd quarter at 10. By the third quarter, the Mustangs 
had gained control again 16 to 14. The Lady Cubs proved to be strong 
finishers though...by scoring 12 points in the 4th quarter. The final score 
was 26 to 20, Gorman. 

Tiffany Perez led the scoring with 12 points, Brittany Shirley had 4, 
Kristi Carlton with 4, and Kaci Seaton with 6. 

The 8th grade team this year consists of Krista Brown #10, Nikki 
Keith #11, Kendra Swanner #14, Sharla Perez #23, Samantha Regian 
#32, Sandra Lara #30, Jessica Williams #12, Amber Ervin #52, and Nora 
Mendoza #2I . 

The 8th grade Lady Cubs ended the 3rd quarter with an 8 to 2 run on 
the Lady Mustangs. In the 2nd quarter, Gorman scored 10 to Morgan 
Mill's 4. The third quarter was a slow start for the Lady Cubs, only 
scoring a deuce. However, the Lady Cubs finished strong with a com-
manding 10 points in the 4th quarter, ending the game with a 30 to 10 
victory. 

Kendra Swanner led the Lady Cubs scoring with a whopping 18 points, 
followed by Krista Brown with 8 points, and Samantha Regian with 4. 

Congratulations to the Lady Cubs on their first victory, come on out 
and support them as they begin their season play. 

s/ Coach Sowell 

CONSTRUCTION CONTINUING - The construction on the new 
convience store continues. The building is starting to take shape. We 
will continue to publish pictures as the building continues. 

The Class of 2006 honored the 
Veterans with a program held at the 
Gorman High School Auditorium 
on Monday morning. This program 
was attended by a large number of 
veterans from Gorman and sur-
rounding areas. The Eighth grade 
class honored all the veterans. Here 
is part of the program presented: 

Our Deepest Appreciation 
It is with gratitude in our hearts 

today that we, the Class of 2006 

honor the Veterans who hve served 

our country. We will continually 

strive to hold dear to our hearts the 

memories you have shared with us 

today and relate your stories to our 

own generations. Your life has been 

a sacarifice•so wr, aryaungAmeri-

cans could have the freedoms for 

which you fought. Truly there is "no 

greater gift than when you lay down 

your life for that of a brother" 

We would also like to express a 

note of thanksgiving to all the 

people who have helped us prepare 

4

or this celebration. The names are 

onerous, but you know who you 

are and we are indeed grateful. 

The members of the Class of 2006 are: Sterling McCauley, David 
Wilkins, Zachery Bryan, Kendra Swanner, Nathan Ritter, Sandra Lara, 
Esteban Leal, Hank Rainey, Jessee Simpson, Krista Brown, Amber Ervin, 
Nora Mendoza, Amber Lewis, Samantha Regian, Andy Abbe, Armondo 
Giles, Nikki Keith, Gonzalo Cruz, Tim Guerra, Ben Hughes, Tim Patel, 
Justin Willey, Cindy Lopez, Holly Wright, Summer Olvera, Sharla Perez, 
Shannon Roberts, Jessica Williams, Kent Long, Kevin Lewis, James 
Prerez, Heath Grissom, Corey Brown. 

Good Job - Class of 2006!!! 



Jerry Mehaffey (Navy 15 
years) and Kenneth 
(Kenny) Welch (Army 31 
years), (left) both of Gor-
man, met for the first time 
in 35 years at the Veterans 
Day Open House, American 
State Bank, last Friday. Nei-
ther recognized the other, 
but both were viewing pic-
tures of Jerry and his Jet on 
the USS ESSEX in 1956. 
Kenny made the comment 
that he knew Jerry 
Mehaffey (not recognizing 
him standing next to him) 
and the two of them had a 
good laugh at how each of 
them looked now. 

Many in Gorman will re-
member Jerry for the times 
that he would fly low over 
Gorman in his jet and BUZZ 
mainstreet. Both met a lot 
of their other Veteran 
friends there and talked 
about old times and a lot 
of good memories. 

ASB had approximately 
200 visitors in for the open 
house. Gorman residents 
brought in more than 100 
pictures of Veterans from 
the surrounding communi-
ties, some still with us and 
some deceased. They also 
brought in many newspa-
per clippings and books 
documenting different 
times in history that our 
Veterans went to war, back 
to the Confederate days. 

The display will stay up 
through Thanksgiving to 
give everyone in the com-
munity the opportunity to 
come in and see their old 
friends on review. If you 
have a photo that you 
would like to add to the 
display, please bring it in 
to the bank lobby. 

TXOL Internet 
Starting at $9.95 for 20 Hours per month to 
$23.50 for Unlimited "Not Dedicated". Set-up 
Fees from $25 to $40. Get the Best, for little 
more than the rest! Come by the Gorman Progress 
to see the Internet in operation. See Jake or call 
254-734-2410 or 734-2411. 

Kokomo News 
By Zelda Jordan 

The annual Thanksgiving Dinner at the Kokomo Baptist 
Church will be held in the fellowship hall on Sunday, November 
18 following the morning worship service. Bring your favorite food 
and enjoy a wonderful time of fellowship together as we thank 
God for all the blessings that he bestows on us each day. Visitors 
are welcome. 

The Sunday night service at the Kokomo Baptist Church on 
November 18 will be dismissed so the members may participate 
in the Community Thanksgiving Service in Gorman. 

Woodrow and Helen Browning, with Daryl Hirst at the piano, 
rendered the special music at the Kokomo Baptist Church on 
Sunday morning, November 11. "Happy Birthday was sung tO 
Audri and Isaac Segura who celebrated birthdays recently. 
Visitors were Mr. and Mrs. Mike Perez and family. 

Those from the Kokomo Baptist Church going to Heritage 
Manor in Gorman for the church service on Sunday afternoon 
were Bro. Clarence and Leona Wilson, Woodrow and Helen 
Browning, Hope Joiner and Johnnie B. Griffith. 

I hope that we all took time to remember all the veterans who 
have served our country and helped preserve the freedom we 
have in America on Veterans Day. And to say a prayer for all 
those who defend our country today here at home and around the 
world. 

Those visiting with Nancy Hendricks were Tony and Joel 
Stogner of De Soto, John and Troy Scitern, Sylvia Buchanan, 
Doris Bradshaw of Gorman, Darlene Hampton of Carbon and 
Zelda Jordan. 

Zelda Jordan and Jimmy Nelson visited on Wednesday di 
Buddy Lovell who is a patient in the Brownwood Medical Ce 
and with his daughters, Doris Neill of Midland and Sheron 
Graham of Early who were at the hospital with their Dad. 

Glenda Black of Abilene had supper with her mother, Zelda 
Jordan on Wednesday night. Daisy Slaton of Gorman visited with 
Zelda on Sunday. 

Those visiting with Hazel and LaVon Snider this week were 
Gene and Kay Snider, Ted and Charlotte Snider and Dwayne 
Snider of Stephenville. 

Recently Hazel's niece, Joy Grace from Fort Worth was on 
vacation. She and her son, Randy McAfee of Dallas ate lunch 
with Hazel and LaVon on Sunday. Joy remained for an extended 
visit. Her sister, Doris Smith of Abilene met her at Hazel's for 
lunch on Tuesday. 

ffhefarniiy of 	".57 

ArVIS and Bonnie Scitern 
would like to invite everyone to attend 

a reception for their both Wedding Anniversary 
on Sunday, l\rovember 25, 2001 

from 2 o'clock to 4 o'clock in the a ernoon 
at the Senior Citizens Buil mg 

in corman, Texas 

N 
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Veterans Reunite After 35 Years 

Tarall11118 Train comes 11 0 0011111011 for 

Reopeuillo 01 Peanut Line 

TXU Electric & Gas is dedicated to providing 

dependable energy. We're also concerned with making sure you can 

use it safely. By following a few simple precautions, you can make sure 

your family stays safe and sound with natural gas: 

Always have qualified service people install, regularly check and maintain 

all gas heating equipment and appliances. 

Keep flammable materials away from gas heaters and appliances. 

If an older appliance has an uncoated brass connector, have it checked 

by a qualified professional. Some of these connectors have flaws that 

may be dangerous and should be changed. 

Be our safety partner. Use your nose. Then use your head and follow the 

proper precautions. Call 1-800-817-8090 if you smell gas. 

If you're outdoors and smell gas, you should call TXU Electric & Gas at 

1-800-817-8090. If you're indoors and smell gas, check to see if a pilot light 

has gone out or a burner valve has been left partially open. If your equipment 

is working properly and you still smell gas, please follow these precautions: 

O Don't switch anything electrical on or off. Don't strike a match or do 

anything that could cause a spark. Even telephones use a small amount 

of electricity that may produce a spark. 

• Leave your home immediately, leaving a door open to help ventilate. 

Do not stop to use the phone. 

• Go to a nearby phone and call TXU Electric & Gas at 1-800-817-8090. 

We'll send a truck right away, but until we do, don't go back into your home. 

The nose knows. If you smell gas, call 1-800-817-8090. 

TXU • 
TXU El•ctsk & Gas 

• 

Photos By Bill Miears 



• 
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Heritage--Manor 	News 	 
Nancy Hendricks 

On Saturday morning at 10:00 a.m., Lonnie and Edith Grumbles brought church services for A.V. Seay, 

Veno Hale, Inez Rogers, Dorothy Beaty, Ava Rodgers, Frankie Jarrett, and Patti Whitehorn. 
Some of Buster Brown guests were Janice Grice, Tisha and Daniel Grice of Stephenville, E.G. Henderson, 

Louise Brown, Eunice Love, Kenneth and Shirley Good, Bonnie Croft, Howard and Pat Hagood. 
On Sunday morning coming from the First Baptist Church for Sunday School were Bobby Rich, Tootie 

Campbell and Louise Brown. Residents were Buster Brown, Veno Hale, Dorothy Beaty, Modess Self, Ola 
Walker, Buddy Winn, A.V. Seay, Ava Rodgers, Irene Heathington, Jewel Snider, Veno Hale, Frankie Jarrett, 

Glen Lasater, Inez Rogers, Ethel Weaver, Robin Taylor and Hallie Clark. 
Visiting Buddy Winn and Ed Johnson were Harvey Winn and Ruby Lee Norris of Carbon, Fay Johnson, 

Howard and Pat Hagood. 
On Sunday afternoon, coming from the First Baptist Church were Charlie and Betty Morris. Residents 

were Dorothy Beaty, Mildred Bellows, Veno Hale, Ava Rodgers, Patti Whitehorn, A.V. Seay, Margaret Helms, 

and Zadie Terry. 
Some of Patti Whitehorn and Cynthia Earles guests were Mayvis Lasater, Howard and Pat Hagood, Marie 

Cook, Sylvia Estes, V.O. Huff, Eunice Love, Fay and Denzel Ables. 
Sony to report Louise Griffin is a patient in the DeLeon Hospital. 
Visiting Mildred Bellows were Darrell and Pat Graham, Mayvis Lasater, Howard and Pat Hagood, and 

Eunice Love. 
On Friday morning, Ina Smith had bingo for Ava Rodgers, Inez Rogers, A.V. Seay, Veno Hale, Frankie 

Jarrett, Clifton Jarrett and Patti Whitehorn. 
Some of A.V. Seay and Sara Rodgers guests were George Rodgers, Eunice Love, Fay and Denzel Ables, 

E.G. Henderson, Mayvis Lasater, Howard and Pat Hagood, Lou Evelyn Rodgers of Midlothian. 

Visiting Muriel Prewitt were Durward Webb, Howard and Pat Hagood, Mayvis Lasater. 
S.D. Gilmore Passes Away 

S.D. Gilmore, 88, passed away Friday, Nov. 2, 2001 in the DeLeon Hospital. Services were Sunday, No-
vember 4, 2001 at Higginbotham Funeral Chapel with Rev. Bill Campbell officiating. Burial in Oaklawn 

Cemetery in Gorman, arrangement by Higginbothams. 
S.D. lived in Gorman all of his life. He was a retired farmer and a Baptist. He was the son of Joe Sevy and 

Dovie Pittman Gilmore. 
He was preceded in death by his parents, five brothers, and three sisters. 
Survivors include one sister, ldell Warren of Gorman, a number of nieces and nephews and a host of friends. 

Visiting Margaret and Olan Helms were Howard and Pat Hagood, Eunice Love. 
On Monday morning, Ina Smith and Pat Graham had bingo for Inez Rogers, Sara Rodgers, Clifton and 

Frankie Jarrett, Patti Whitehorn, Ava Rodgers, A.V. Seay, Veno Hale and Mildred Bellows. 
Visiting Vera Henderson and Inez Rogers were E.G. and Nancy Henderson of Lake Leon, Lou Evelyn 

Rodgers of Midlothian, Howard and Pat Hagood, Bill and Tootie Campbell. 
On Monday afternoon those coming for the singing were Ernestine Campbell, Anna Rush, Nina Joiner, 

Alpha Andry, Geraldene Wright, and Daisy Slaton. Residents were A.V. Seay, Inez Rogers, Veno Hale, Mildred 

Bellows, Patti Whitehorn, Frankie Jarrett, Ethel Weaver and Margaret Helms. 
Some of Bea O'Neal guests were Mayvis Lasater, Tootie Campbell, Howard and Pat Hagood. 
Heritage Manor is happy to report 011ie Halcomb is home after a few days in the Stephenville Hospital. 

Visiting Zettie Terry were Eunice Love, Fay and Denzel Ables. 
Some of Dorothy Beaty and 011ie Halcomb guests were Eunice Love, Denzel and Fay Ables, David Halcomb, 

Mayvis Lasater, Tootie Campbell. 

On Tuesday morning Betty Duke of Desdemona came played the electric organ for Frankie Jarrett, A.V. 
Seay, Veno Hale, Ava Rodgers, Margaret Helms, 011ie Halcomb, Ethel Weaver and Cynthia Earles. 

Visiting Ruth Bryant were Dr. Kyle Bryant, Susie, Chance, and Mykisha Hampton, Larry and Martha Bryant, 

Mayvis Lasater. 
Visiting Veno Hale and Stella Files were Eunice Love, Mayvis Lasater, Fay and Denzel Ables and Pat 

Hagood. 
One Tuesday afternoon, Pat Graham and Ina Smith had 'crazy bingo' for Patti Whitehorn, Veno Hale, Cynthia 

Earles, Ava Rodgers, Inez Rogers, Mildred Bellows, A.V. Seay, Clifton and Frankie Jarrett. 
Some of Ava Rodgers guests were John and LaTon Rodgers of Carbon, Lou Evelyn Rodgers of Midlothian, 

Mayvis Lasater, !ma Brown, Jana Grice, Dub and Lovelle Crowley of Comfort. 
Visiting Clifton and Frankie Jarrett were Dub and Lovelle Crowley of Comfort, Rita Hall of Kerrville, 

Trevor, Melissa and Jarrett Robertson of Kerrville, Mayvis Lasater, Lou Evelyn Rodgers of Midlothian, Eunice 

Love, Kay Watson, and Mark Watson. 
On Wednesday morning, Rev. Bill Campbell came and brought chapel. Residents were Dorothy Beaty, 

011ie Halcomb, Irene Heathington, Veno Hale, Ava Rodgers, A.V. Seay, Modess Self, Hallie Clark and Buster 

Brown. Also from First Baptist was Louise Brown.,  
Visiting Jewel Snider and Glen Lasater were Rozelle Caraway of Eastland, Ina Smith, Larry and DeLinda 

Snider, Diana Snider, Howard and Pat Hagood. 
On Thursday afternoon Ina Smith had "What Is It" for Buster Brown, Ava Rodgers, Veno Hale, A.V. Seay, 

Patti Whitehorn. It was reported that Ina gave everyone a sucker which they enjoyed very much. 
Guests visiting Ethel Weaver and Hallie Clark were Lane and Ernestine Campbell, Marjorie Treadway, 

Brenda Boyd, Sherri Amonda, Shanna and Ashley Hair, Frank and Joan Moore of Lake 
Proctor, Eunice Love, Jo Ann Fraley, Mayvis Lasater, Howard and Pat Hagood. 

Some of Modess Self and Irene Heathington guests were Dave and Laneta Freeman, Ken and Betty Sue 
Heathington, Howard and Pat Hagood, Mayvis Lasater, Eunice Love, Bill and Tootie Campbell, Modess en-
joyed an outing with Dave and Laneta on Thursday. 

Gorman Goes To War 
Submitted by Icy Munn--Article from The Gorman Progress, date and author unknown 

This is a story that is true—as true as you and I. For it is a story about us. 
Once upon a time there was a town in Texas. It wasn't a very large city, nor was it a bit large city, nor was it a bit 

spectacular. Strangers passing through probably remarked, What a dull-looking place!" But they just hadn't lived 

there—Deep in the Heart of Texas. 
The weather was entirely unpredictable; cold one day, and hot the next, and most of the time the wind blew a little. 

But the natives just put on sweaters or took them off, and dusted a little more often when the sand sifted in more than 

usual. 
In 1940, eleven hundred people were busy in their own interests, working, going to church, playing golf, listening 

to Jack Benny on Sunday night, backing the hometown football team, and remarking hopefully that "the war in 

Europe is too bad, but it's not our fight." 

But at the beginning of 1941, the peace-time draft took a number of young men from Gorman and at first it seemed 

queer to see them come home in uniform. Soldiers and sailors seemed remote to the needs of a little town in a nation 
not at war. "Especially," as people added, "when they'll never use this military training." But everyone drove over to 
see Camp Bowie nearby, which sprung up like a huge, bewildering mushroom, almost overnight. 

When America was plunged into the war, almost a year later, a large number of boys from Gorman and the 
surrounding far communities had been trained for almost a year, and an avalanche of strong, young manhood fol-
lowed the country's call to arms. 

Gorman's first casualty was Lelan Howard Bryan, a quiet boy, stationed with the U.S. fleet at Pearl Harbor. The 
_laps got him right in the back. But they failed to get his brother—stationed there at the same time—and we know 
they've heard from him more than once. 

More and more boys and young men filed out of town. "From the Hall's of Montazuma to the Shores of Tripoli." 
That song was repeated time after time on the radio, and some of the boys from Gorman resolved to be leathernecks. 

A great many began the intensive training to become pilots. Others went "down to the sea in ships," patrolling the 
waters in Coast Guard cutters, landing invasion forces, and fighting Nazi submarines. 

In the spring of 1942, the news came that all the Allied nations knew was inevitable...but it hurt. The gallant 
heroes of Bataan and Corregidor were Japanese prisoners. Sidney Await was one of those taken by the enemy. It 

didn't seem possible that that could be true. Sid played the trumpet when he went to high school here—and he liked 
"Dinah" better than any other song, although he liked them all—music and dancing were the spice of life, he thought. 
And in 1931 he played halfback on one of the smallest but fightingest little teams that Gorman ever had. They only 

had thirteen men in uniform, so the regulars had to be tough. They were outnumbered, but it was just a sport for Sid 
then. Then years later, it wasn't sport to be outnumbered at Corregidor. 

Winston Harper was a volunteer in the R.A.F. when we went to war, and was shortly stationed in England. Weldon 
Linder was sent to Africa as a U.S. pilot, and other boys who went aloft to battle the enemy from the skies included 
Sam Richey, Jr., Earl Stone, Jr. and Harold Mehaffey. 

In Guadalcanal, the Japs were beaten to their knees, but at a fearful cost. One of the two Gorman boys stationed 
there gave his life; and the town knew that no matter what the home front did, no one could ever match Joe's [Harrison) 
sacrifice. 	• 

Utah Grice was on a ship that was torpedoed, and another gold star was added in the hearts of those who realized 
he had died for all of us. 

The war came closer and closer, and exploded in our ears when the Invasion of Italy began for one of the Divisions 
which formed the bridgehead on the beach at Salerno had many Gorman boys in it. Elvy Clark, Snooks Craddock, 
J.B. Blackwell, Elbert Bennett, and Albert Westmoreland, just to mention a few. The papers tell what these boys have 
done for freedom and of the long struggle ahead of them. 

On and on the list could go—from Adolph Montgomery in India to Clenon Short in Sicily, J.C. McCulley, Edgar 
Reynolds, and Floyd McCormack in Australia, Aubrey Bennett in New Hebrides, and hundreds of others, just as 
gallant, fighting day and night for the side that's on the right. The people at home thought of them, prayed for them, 
and had faith in the future they fought to keep free. 

The Third War Loan Drive gave the home front a chance to pass the ammunition to the men in arms all over the 
globe, and the quota assigned to Gorman was $77,000. For a small town, this stupendous sum was as forbidding as 
a mountain. But the people with friends and loved ones in slit trenches and on destroyers didn't let it overwhelm 

them. They bought bonds and more bonds; even when it seemed they had all they could afford, they dug a little 
deeper, and bought another. 

The close of the third week showed that the large sum of $70,000 had been purchased here, and that left seven 
thousand dollars to be bought in a week. 

Before the week was up, the home front showed that it had kept faith with its fighting sons. The little town had 
bought its quota and was determined to keep buying. 

We look forward to the happy ending—when we see all of them come marching home in victory. 
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AG TALK 
By Charlie Stenholm 
November 9, 2001 

Senate Works on Farm Bill 
There were some interesting developments in the Sgnate this week in terms of 

their efforts to write a farm bill. The Senate Agriculture Committee spent the week 
working on its version of the farm bill, S. 1628, after the House passed its version last 
month. Senators Lincoln and Hutchinson of Arkansas, Senator Helms of North Caro-
lina, and Senator Miller of Georgia introduced a farm bill in the Senate that was very 
similar to the one passed by the House. 

Senate Majority Leader Tom Daschle has rejected a request to bring the House 
version before the full Senate for consideration. 

Several members of the Senate Agriculture Committee have expressed their con-
cern at the growing cost of the Senate proposal. 

The USDA has estimated that the Senate version, written by Agriculture Commit-
tee Chairman Tom Harkin, may be $5 billion above the amount allowed under the 
budget for 2002. 

As of Thursday, November 8th, the Senate Agriculture Committee had completed 
action on the following portions of the Senate farm bill: trade, credit, rural develop-
ment, research, energy, and forestry. 

With regard to the trade section, the Senate bill would provide $2.1 billion more in 
additional spending than is currently allowed in the budget in order to allow U.S. banks 
to finance sales of food and medicine to Cuba. 

Cuba has the potential to be an important market for the sale of U.S. commodities. 
The U.S. embargo on sales of food to Cuba has not hurt the Castro dictatorship, but it 
has hurt our own producers. Other nations trade openly with Cuba, and the USDA has 
estimated that opening the Cuban market to U.S. producers could increase our agri-
culture exports by billions of dollars. 

The Texas Farm Bureau strongly supports selling U.S. agricultural products to 
Cuba and I agree with them. The House version of the farm bill, on the other hand, 
would authorize $1.4 billion in additional spending for its trade section and does not 
address the subject of trade with Cuba. 

The Senate bill would allow USDA's supplier credit program to make short-term 
loans directly to importers ( U.S. products, rather than using a bank. It would also 
double, from six to 12 months, the period of the loan. 

The Senate Agriculture Committee still has lots of work to do to complete action on 
the following sections: commodities, conservation, competition, and nutrition. 

Next week, the Senate will continue working on these sections of the farm bill and 
a spirited debate is expected. It is not clear how the commodity section will be treated, 
but it is worth noting that Senator Harkin's plan for conservation is $7.2 billion larger 
than the House bill and includes payments to farmers who initiate conservation prac-
tices on working land. 

The Senate bill includes $600 million for energy, which was not included in the 
House version, and is intended to promote ethanol, bio-diesel, wind energy, biomass 
fuels, and other alternative energies as an additional source of income for farmers and 
I anchers. 

The Senate version includes grants and loans to farmers and ranchers for pur-
chasing renewable energy systems to make energy-efficiency improvements. 

It also includes a section on competition, unlike the House version. The Senate 
bill would, among other things, clarify restrictions on contracts to benefit producers 
and create a new USDA Office of Special Counsel for Competition Matters./ 

The office would be responsible for investigating, prosecuting, and regulating ag-
ricultural mergers and competition issues, and would have the authority to take civil 
and administrative actions. 

While Senator Harkin is primarily targeting practices within the livestock and poul-
try industries, the language provides for enforcement against all producers, coopera-
tives, handlers, and processors. 

Also included in the proposed title is a provision requiring country-of-oigin label-
ing on the retail level for livestock and produce. 

It is important to keep in mind that all of this is still in the proposal stage and has 
not yet been adopted by the Senate. 

Many producer and agribusiness groups have already voiced their opposition, 
however. It is my understanding that Senator Harkin and others hope to complete a 
Senate bill before the Thanksgiving break. This means the Senate Agriculture Com-
mittee will need to finish a bill by November 16. 

Once the Senate passes a farm bill, a conference committee of House Members 
and Senators would meet to develop a compromise bill. This would once again be 
presented to the House and Senate for a final vote. 

I am pleased that the Senate is finally moving forward with a farm bill, and I am 
hopeful that Congress can send a bill to the President for his signature by the end of 
the year. 

-30- 
Congressman Stenholm represents the 17th District of Texas in the U.S. House of 

Representatives and is the Ranking Member of the House Committee on 
Agriculture. 

AMERICA'S CAMPAIGN 
AGAINST TERRORISM BEGINS 

Since the very first days after the September II attacks, we have come 
to realize that our country has been attacked, and our freedom must be
defended. This is truly a battle between good and evil, and in the process 
of holding accountable those responsible, the United States will act in a 
united, conscientious and determined manner. 

The President recently stated that "we will not rest until terrorist groups 
of global reach have been found, have been stopped, and have been de-
feated." It is why the United States, with the assistance of the British, is 
bombing military targets in Afghanistan. 

This is the first critical phase of what will be a long campaign against 
terrorism. This will not he a swift battle, with a conclusive and immediate 
end, like the Gulf War. This will take a great deal of time and sacrifice, hut 
we will prevail. We will fight not just today, not just tomorrow, hut next 
month and the years after that as well. 

I know that if we remain steadfast and dedicated to our goals, and united 
in our hearts and our will, victory will come. 

Meanwhile, we are providing humanitarian assistance, including food, 
to the innocent Afghan people - people who have starved, suffered, and lost 
loved ones at the hands of the extremist Taliban regime.. We are only 
targeting those who have committed evil, and those who support them. We 
will not let any stone remain unturned - and we will not let this horrible act 
go unanswered. 

It is our responsibility to make sure all of those who have died these 
past months and in the 200 plus years before that to maintain the freedom 
of this country, will never, ever have died in vain. 

From the very beginning of our history, we have faced the challenges 
presented to us with courage and integrity - and we have defended freedom 
no matter the crisis. This difficult time reminds me of the very first 
great challenge our nation faced - the battle for our very independence. 

During the Revolutionary War, a brave young patriot, Major General 
Joseph Warren, fought against the Redcoats at Bunker Hill. He battled with 
the other American irregulars against an enemy more than twice their size -
causing the Redcoats to lose more than a third of their troops - hut, in the end, 
the ammunition of the Americans ran out. 

While the hulk of the Continental Army retreated, the last units stayed in 
their trenches to hold off the British. They fought hand-to-hand. That is 
where Major General Joseph Warren was last seen fighting. 

Before his death though, in the quiet before the battle, Joseph Warren 
gave the men under him a simple command: 

"Our country is in danger now, but not to he despaired of. On you depend 
the fortunes of America. You are to decide the important questions upon 
which rest the happiness and the liberty of millions not yet horn. Act worthy 

yourselves."of  
That command applies to all of us now - and it is a challenge I know 

we arc all capable of living up to and even excet:ding. God Bless America! 
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